PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY
21 February 2023

Excellency,

Further to my letter dated 14 February 2023 regarding the draft resolution on the modalities
of the high-level meeting on Pandemic Prevention, Preparedness and Response, I have received ’
the attached letter containing the final text of the draft resolution as a result of the consultations by
H.E. Mr. Gilad Erdan, Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations and H.E. Mr.
Omar Hilale, Permanent Representative of the Kingdom of Morocco to the United Nations, in their
capacity as co-facilitators of the consultative process on the modalities and outcomes of the high-
level meeting on Pandemic Prevention, Preparedness and Response.

I have the honour to share the final version of the draft resolution, to be issued as A/77/L.54
which is tentatively scheduled for consideration by the General Assembly on 24 February 2023 at
3pm. The full programme of the meeting will be published in the UN journal.

[ thank once again Ambassadors Erdan and Hilale for their outstanding efforts in fulfilling
this important role.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Csaba KOROSI

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observer to the United Nations
New-York



